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MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT
STAFF PRESENT
Debbie Stutsman, San Anselmo (Chair)
Michael Frost, JPA

George Rodericks, Town of Belvedere
Eric Lueder, JPA
Ken Nordhoff, San Rafael
Alex Soulard, JPA
Matthew Hymel, County of Marin
Kemplen Robbins, JPA

MEMBERS ABSENT
OTHERS PRESENT

Patty Garbarino, Marin Sanitary Service 

Call to Order The Executive Committee meeting came to order at 10:05 AM.

1. Approve Executive Committee minutes from April 23, 2008.  M/s Nordhoff, Rodericks to approve the October 22, 2008 Executive Committee meeting minutes.  The motion was unanimously approved.
2. FY 09-10 Budget Process, Executive Committee Subcommittee. Staff discussed the schedule for fiscal year 2009-2010 budget preparation noting in previous years the JPA’s Chair and Vice Chair sit on the Budget Subcommittee. M/s Hymel, Nordhoff approving the FY 09-10 budget preparation schedule and appointing Debbie Stutsman and George Rodericks to the Budget Subcommittee. The motion was unanimously approved.
3. Zero Waste Consultant Status Report.  Staff reported on December’s kick-off meeting with the zero waste consultant. Items discussed at the kick-off meeting were the work plan, meeting schedule and information requested from staff. The Consultants are continuing to meet with county Haulers and will be giving an update at the April Executive Committee Meeting. Staff also plans to have the consultants meet with the Local Task Force to get any interested parties involved. Staff reported an estimated completion of the first phase by October of 2009. 
4. SB 1016 Reporting Requirements Update.  Staff reported that in September of 2008 new legislation was passed that would change diversion mandates. This new calculation examines a 4 year period of gross waste generation and runs a new formula to get pounds per person per day. Staff concluded that Marin County’s pounds per person per day was within the criteria of meeting the requirement. Staff will continue to show both pounds per person per day and the County diversion percentage in their reports.

Members questioned whether there would be potential for hauler to circumvent the data collection system and if unreported jurisdiction of origin waste was a problem. Staff explained the state will continue to track all disposal and had system of checks and balances using disposal tax reported to the Board of Equalization. Executive Members requested that staff create a fact sheet that describes the state’s new diversion compliance formula. 
5. California Product Stewardship Council LTF Recommendation. Staff reported that the JPA is a member of the California Product Stewardship Council and explained the purpose of the Council. The Local Task Force suggested that the JPA’s member agencies join and adopt a similar resolution. Staff reported the JPA’s membership fee covers the cost for all of Marin. Therefore, if member agencies chose to adopt resolutions there would not be any additional financial contributions to the California Product Stewardship Council for membership.   M/s Hymel, Rodericks to direct staff to create a template California Product Stewardship Council resolution for member agencies to utilize. The motion was unanimously approved. 

6. CIWMB Grant Resolution.  Staff reported that the California Integrated Waste Management Board has created a blanket process for grants. That would require grants only go to the JPA for acceptance. Because of the JPA meeting schedule, staff felt this would be a useful tool in applying for future grants.  M/s Nordhoff, Rodericks to recommend placing this item on the May meeting for the JPA. The motion was unanimously approved. 
7. Open Time. Staff updated members on composting classes being held at the Marin Art and Garden Center and explained that there are adequate funds in the budget to increase the composting program. Staff explained that there is no prohibition on backyard composting and the education component will teach residents to compost in a conscientious way. Members requested staff research and provide information on enforcement and safety on backyard composting to all JPA member agencies. 
8. Adjourn.
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